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FEEBACK FROM OTHER GROUPS
20 APRIL 2017

COMMUNITY FORUM – PG, CB, EL and SB attended. The following issues were raised:

Police - The police reported the individual crime statistics. Crime as a whole in Gornal was down by 12% in December, up by 7% in January and up by 67% in February (mainly due to related reports of domestic violence). 

Fiddlers Arms - The local councillors met on Friday (10th March), the meeting was disrupted by two people who were drinking at the bar. Cllr DS wants to keep the pub as it is an old building and old buildings are being lost. He expressed concern that the landlord has not invested in the pub and upgraded it for an eating establishment. Cllr RDS said that there was no money going in from the landlord. Cllr AA said that the Good Intent is being renovated as a residential building, so that could be done.
Cinder Road – Concerns were expressed about the speed of vehicles going up Cinder Bank Road causing vibrations to surrounding houses. One house had to have a survey due to cracks appearing. A request was made for signs to be put up to slow traffic down.
Contaminated land in Coseley – There were objections to plans to build over 100 houses on a site in Coseley, which over many years has been used as a dumping ground for contaminated waste. There are also old mine shafts on the land.

Issues raised by Councillors – Cllr KC, a meeting is being arranged to discuss the wall and road in Upper Gornal. ASB in Pale Street is being looked at with police and Tudor TRA involvement. Cllr DP Vale Street Car Park is much better than it was. Cllr DS Bus station still being sorted. One way system still causing issues and being dealt with.

Funding Requests – Both Gornal Together and Windmill funding requests were approved, for a notice board for Gornal Together and CCTV cameras for the Windmill.

Future Community Forums – We were asked to record comments and vote on the format of future Community Forums. Three choices were given; wider area including Sedgley and Coseley, stay the same, smaller very local meetings.

Local Development Order for Home Extensions – This is being considered and would allow householders to build straight forward, low impact extensions without needing full planning permission. See www.dudley.gov.uk/resident/planning-services/local-development-order  
There will be drop in sessions at the following libraries from 10am to 12 noon; 29/3 Dudley, 4/4 Sedgley, 6/4 Stourbridge, 24/4 Brierley Hill, 26/4 Halesowen, 28 April Kingswinford.

GORNAL TOGETHER - 
St Georges Day Event – 12 noon to 4pm on Saturday 22rd April. The owl man will be there from Himley Hall with stalls and owls. The Punch and Judy man is coming and there will be a tombola. 
Gornal Fun Day – Saturday 8th July. There will be a fair and choir.
Church Yard Clearance took place on Saturday 11 March, there are 3 more dates scheduled during the year . 

Easter Egg Hunt – Friends of Cotwall End Valley, 11am to 1pm, Easter Sunday, 16th March.
WALKABOUT – 4 April.  Concern over the amount of rubbish that has already accumulated after our litter pick in March.  The excess water from the bank in Woodfield Road is getting wider and this issue will be looked at to see if there is any solution to this.  Very dangerous in the winter months with the ice.
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP -  There will be a Diabetes drop in session in Gornal Library on the 9 May between 10am – 1pm.  There will be a representative from Diabetes UK.  If you know of anyone who is concerned or have any issues with living with diabetes then this is an ideal opportunity to talk to someone.

FRIENDS OF ABBEY STREET PARK – Unfortunately they were not successful in their funding application with Ibstock Corey.  Looking at further opportunities to secure funding.   In the meantime due to the continuing vandalism of the gate in Abbey Street entrance it has been agreed than rather than use monies to secure the gate an application to the Community Safety & Environment Budget will be completed requesting for new up to date gate and to alter the positon of the gate.   They are also looking at new equipment but this will not be purchased until the security has been dealt with.

FRIENDS OF GORNAL LIBRARY – Continuing to organise book sales and coffee morning which are becoming very successful, have had their 1st outdoor book sale and Easter Raffle which again was very successful.  They are supporting the PPG in organising the Diabetes drop in session.  All monies that are raised from their events go towards supporting our Gornal Library.
